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Alumni Association Scholarship Chairperson Peggy Martin, ’66,  
along with Alumni Association Past President Bonnie Watkins, ’62, 
were joined by Al Preisser, Colt By Choice, to present scholarships to 
10 AHS seniors at the end-of-year Senior Awards. See more, including 
photos and bios of the scholarship recipients on page 6.

How do you see yourself? 
Have you always wanted 

to be an Arlie’s Angel? Or do 
you see yourself more of a 
Colt Roper, Colt Kicker, or 
Colt Star?
	 No matter how you see 
yourself, this year the Alumni 
Association is opening this 
list of categories to all donors 
and recognizing them in 
the newsletter and on social 
media for their generosity in 
support of our alma mater.

The AHS Alumni Association will 
again be participating in the 16th 

annual North Texas Giving Day, with 
a goal to raise 
$15,000. The event 
will be held on 
Thursday, Sept. 19. 
Prizes will be given 
for small, medium 
and large organizations by random 
drawings from Communities Foundation 
of North Texas, sponsor of the event.
	 Early giving begins Sept. 1 and can 
be made online by scanning the QR code 
(right), by visiting our website – www.
ahscolts-alumni.org, and clicking the 
green NTGD donate button, or by mailing 
a check to AHS Alumni Association, 
P.O. Box 152578, Arlington, TX 76015.
	 Donor contributions will help award 
a $2,000 scholarship to 10 students in 
May 2025 for their continuing education. 
In addition, the money raised will help 
support student and faculty needs 
throughout this school year.
	 Because of this, we want to encourage 
you to join the nation’s biggest online 
giving event. Sponsor support will be 
spotlighted not only in our newsletter, 

	 The donation levels are: 
Colt Ropers - $500 and above; 
Arlie’s Angels – $301-$499; 
Colt Stars – $201-$300; and 
Colt Kickers – $150-$200.
	 Donations of any size 
support AHS and all funds 
raised will go towards annual 
projects for faculty and 
students, including 10 college 
scholarships for graduates.
	 More information can be 
found on our website: www.
ahscolts-alumni.org.

which reaches 1,300 members, but on 
our social media platforms where your 
participation will be seen by over 4,000 

followers.
To become a 

sponsor, or for more 
information, contact 
AHScoltsforever@
gmail.com, or call 

817-946-7205.

Scan the QR Code to get an 
early start by giving to the 

Alumni Association for 
North Texas Giving Day.

Giving Back to AHS – 
It’s What We Do!

Different Donor Categories 
Available To Show Support for AHS

Make Plans to Attend 
Open House Activities

Follow Your Passion and Participate 
with Others in Giving Back on NTGD

Open House, the annual event 
which reunites Arlington 

High School classmates, is a month 
away, so clear your calendar and 
make plans to attend this year’s 
Homecoming and Open House 
activities Sept. 27-28.
	 The weekend’s events will 
begin with the traditional AHS 
Homecoming Pep Rally Friday, 
Sept. 27, followed by the football 
game that night. The homecoming 
game will be held at 7pm at Choctaw 
Stadium in Arlington where the 
Colts will face off against the 
South Grand Prairie Warriors. All 
events can be found on the website: 
www.aisd.net/arlington-high-
school/events.
	 At 10am Saturday, Sept. 28, the 
26th annual Alumni Open House 
will begin in the AHS Cafeteria. 
Meet and catch up with classmates, 
enjoy music by the AHS Alumni 
Band and sing the alma mater.
	 This year’s Distinguished Colt 
Alumni will be presented during 
the program, along with our 2024 
Alumni Scholars able to attend.

http://www.ahscolts-alumni.org
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Don’t miss the 
opportunity 

to reconnect with 
classmates and 
former friends. 
Stay up to date 
and get upcoming 
reunion contact 
information at 
http://www.ahscolts 
alumni.org.
	 If your graduating year ends in 4 or 9, you may be having a 
reunion this year! Contact Ella Jo McGovern with specifics  and 
we’ll help spread the word!

Class of 1964
Sept. 28 – The Class of 1964 is planning a 60th Reunion to be 
held from 5:30-9pm, Sept. 28 at El Gabacho. 

Class of 1974
Oct. 18-19 – The AHS Class of 1974 will be celebrating its 50-Year 
Reunion the weekend of Oct. 18-19, starting with a social mixer 
on Friday, Oct. 18 at J. Gilligan’s Bar & Grill, giving classmates an 
opportunity to reconnect.
	 There’ll be a reunion band, currently including classmates 
Pete Rainone, Randy Stockum, Kevin Simmons, Bryan 
Sawyer, Susie Grubb Finn, Mickey Bryce, Tom Clarke, Cheryl 
Taylor-West Carroll and Roy Vogt, playing a set of songs from 
the 70s.
	 The fun continues the next day with a Florida Scramble 
golf tournament at the Tierra Verde Golf Club. Cost is $100 per 
person and prizes will be awarded. Deadline for registration is 
Sept. 15.
	 The reunion festivities will conclude at 6pm that evening at 
the Texas Rangers Golf Club’s Center Field Ballroom and Terrace 
Patio with a program and a Baja Fiesta Buffet.
	 To purchase tickets or for more information, visit the 
reunion website - 74ahs.com.

Class Reunions

’74 Classmates (clockwise) Roy Voyt, Mickey Bryce, Randy Stockum, 
Bryan Sawyer, Pete Rainone and Cheryl Taylor-West Carroll made 
time to schedule rehearsals prior to their 50th reunion band debut.

September 2024
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AHS Homecoming/
Open House

Weekend – Go Colts!

Class of 1979
Sept. 28 – The Class of 1979 is planning their 45th Class Reunion 
on Sept. 28. Contact Chris Wade for more info.

Class of 1984
Sept. 27-28 – The weekend of Sept. 27-28, the Class of 1984 
will hold their 40th reunion, starting with a get-together at 
J. Gilligan’s on Friday, and at Tierra Verde on Saturday. More 
information can be found on their Facebook page: Arlington 
High School Texas Class of 1984.

2024 Alumni Association 
Board of Directors

Officers:
�President: Chris Hightower, ’90 
Vice-President: Beth Anne 
  McGovern Woodard, ’88 
Secretary: Mary Poston Gunn, ’67 
Treasurer: Ken Watkins, ’61

Chairpersons:
Membership: Judy
  Whitenight Northup, ’69
  Assistant: Kim Counts 
  Cathro, ’78 
Corresponding Secretary:
  Karen Giorgio Logos, ’68
Webmaster: Mac Martin, ’61
Reunions: Jo Colliflower
  McGovern, ’66  
Product Sales:  
NTGD: Debbie Koehl Ericson, ’68
Distinguished Colts: Jerrell
  Womble, ’71
Special Events: Erin Hawkes 
  Chaney, ’64

  Sound Systems: Buddie 
  Hrabal, ’64
Publications: Patti Schimpf, ’74
  Editor: Cathy Bontley Brown,  
  ’63
Scholarship: Peggy Wood 
  Martin, ’66
July 4th Parade: Kathy Einhaus, 
  ’68
Alumni Band: Tanya Terrell
  Weidemann, ’81
Colt Volunteer Corral: 
  Michelle Barlen, CBC
Members-at-large: Mike Enger, 
  ’74; 
Kristina De La Rosa Randerson, 
  ’99
Past President: Bonnie Beebe 
  Watkins, ’62
Campus Liaison: Ashley Smith,
  CBC

Class of 1994
The Class of 1994 held their 30th reunion at the Cartel Taco 
Bar in Arlington on Aug. 10. The place was packed as many 
turned out to celebrate friendships made during high school.

http://www.ahscolts-alumni.org/
http://www.ahscolts-alumni.org/
http://www.74ahs.com


Class Notes
	 At the 2024 Texas High 
School Coaches Association 
convention in July, two 
s p e a k e r s 
spent many 
hours in 
the AHS 
gym. Both 
now serve 
as head 
vol l e y b a l l 
c o a c h e s , 
and both 
are Athletic 
Coordinators 
at their respective schools.
	 Both are Life Members of 
our Alumni Association.
	 Meg Brown, ’97, played 
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Last year, Cheryl Hardy 
Springer’s job didn’t exist.

not heard anything,” Cheryl 
said, “I got on the phone with 
the person hiring and told her 
I wanted the job and wanted to 
talk to her.” Shortly after that 
in-person meeting, Cheryl had 
the job.
	 And what exactly does a 
Traveling Trophy Coordinator 
do? “We take the trophy, named 
the Commissioner’s Trophy, 
out on tour to various cities, 
making sure it gets there safely.” 
Cheryl replied. “We’ve traveled 
to Round Rock, Houston, 
Frisco, Oklahoma City and are 
going to North Carolina. Some 
other visits are with partners 
the Rangers have, but we also 
visit City Council meetings 
and City Libraries.” Fans are 
encouraged to come out and 
take photos with the trophy.
	 “At some of the home 
games, we pass out tickets to 
the first 250 who enter, who can 
have their picture taken with 
the trophy here,” she added.
	 Playing drums in the high 
school band may have equipped 
Cheryl to handle the 30-pound 
trophy, made of sterling silver 
and 24-karat gold. Each of the 

30 gold-plated flags around the 
base represents the 30 MLB 
teams in the league, and is made 
new each year by Tiffany’s.
	 One of the perks of the job 
includes driving a new Toyota 
Sequoia to carry the trophy 
around in, Cheryl noted, 
adding that “we even strapped 
the trophy to the top of the 
vehicle during the July 4th 
parade in downtown.”
	 Since the winning team 
keeps the trophy each year, 

Cheryl hopes her “dream job” 
will continue and she can 
continue to travel across the 
state and show off the trophy.
	 The next traveling tour 
schedule covers most of the 
East Texas area, beginning 
in Greenville, all the way 
to Texarkana and down to 
Shreveport and back.
	 For a traveling tour 
schedule, go to https://www.
m l b . c o m / r a n g e r s / f a n s /
trophy-tour.

AHS Alumna Cheryl Hardy 
Springer, Class of 1976 displaying 
the Texas Rangers’ World Series 
trophy she guards while on tour.

	 But that all changed when 
the Texas Rangers won the 2023 
World Series and Cheryl was 
hired as one of two “Traveling 
Trophy Coordinators.”
	 Cheryl has been working 
for the baseball organization 
for the past nine years in 
various jobs from Guest Service 
Relations to Security.
	 “I heard some employees 
saying that they had filled the 
position. Since I applied and 

Just another day at work for Cheryl Hardy Springer, who drove  the 
Toyota Sequoia, with the World Series trophy attached to the top, 
during the annual city of Arlington July 4th parade.

	 For one night only at the Ridglea Theater in Fort Worth, the  
popular 70s band, “Special Guest”, comprised of several former 
AHS alumni, will be performing a 50th anniversary reunion 
concert.
	 The band features classmates Nick Walker, ’71, Chuck 
Moritz, ’71, Tony Nichols, ’72, Robin Lyle, ’72, Jerry Austin, 
’73, and Randy Stockum, ’74. The encore concert will take place 
Saturday, Nov. 2.
	 Tickets are available at https://www.prekindle.com/
event/19379-special-guest-one-night-only-an-encore-reunion-
concert-fort-worth.

AHS members of “Special Guest” during their previous reunion concert.

“Special Guest” Reunites
for Encore Concert

“Dream Job” Becomes Reality 
Trophy Coordinator Travels with Ultimate Baseball Prize

basketball as a Lady Colt and 
in college as a Lady Longhorn.
	 Heather Dunn Woodman, 

’01, played 
vol ley ba l l 
at AHS and 
continued 
playing at 
UTA.

M e g 
coaches at 
the Ann 
R i c h a r d s 
S c h o o l 
for Young 

Women Leaders, an Austin 
ISD public school; Heather 
leads the Lady Vikes at Lamar! 
Congrats to both! 

Meg Brown,
Class of ’97

Heather Dunn 
Woodman,
Class of ’01

https://www.mlb.com/rangers/fans/trophy-tour
https://www.mlb.com/rangers/fans/trophy-tour
https://www.mlb.com/rangers/fans/trophy-tour
https://www.prekindle.com/event/19379-special-guest-one-night-only-an-encore-reunion-concert-fort-worth
https://www.prekindle.com/event/19379-special-guest-one-night-only-an-encore-reunion-concert-fort-worth
https://www.prekindle.com/event/19379-special-guest-one-night-only-an-encore-reunion-concert-fort-worth
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Jim Duppstadt
Class of 1963

• � Master of the Class of ’63 database 
providing updated booklets at every 
reunion held every five years since the 10th 
reunion

• � Involved in planning 11 of his class 
reunions and gatherings in-between

• � Contributed to design of the Space Shuttle, 
International Space Station, the 747, other 
aircraft and rocket systems

• � Principal Mechanical Engineer in 
research design, testing at Lockheed

Martin; still working on rockets and rocket launchers for the US
Army

• � Traveled extensively and has eaten Big Macs on four continents
• � Served as president of the Arlington Soccer Association, vice-

president of North Texas State Soccer Association, president of 
North Texas Women’s Soccer Association – at that time the sixth 
largest amateur association in the world – when the Women’s 
National Team won their first World Cup featuring five players 
from the NTWSA

• � Set records in high level automobile racing as an owner, builder, 
driver, tuner 

• � With his wife Uvonne has taught Sunday School and led a group 
who print and ship Braille Bibles worldwide

• � Sons Ric and Ed are Colt alumni
• � Nominated by Cindy Crayton Wilson, ’63

Rhonda Davis Whalen (Posthumous)
Class of 1962

• � Professional life devoted to medical 
technology, lab protocols and inspections

• � Beginning in 1966 with internship at 
Terrell Laboratories in Fort Worth; then 
moving on as Medical Technologist at 
All Saints Hospital; later Assistant Chief 
Technologist

• � Master of Science with graduate work and 
thesis centered on development of method 
for Hepatitis B Surface antibody detection

• � Medical Technology program Education 
Coordinator at Methodist Hospital, Dallas

• � Recruited by Center for Disease Control for the Clinical Laboratory 
Improvement Program (CLIA) serving as field examiner

• � Instrumental in developing new lab standards in the Clinical 
Laboratory Improvement Act of 1988

• � Served with Centers for Medicare/Medicaid Service 
• � Returned to CDC’s Division of Laboratory Systems as a Health 

Scientist serving as Chief of the Laboratory Practice Standards 
Branch

• � Upon her passing, her colleagues praised her for her technical 
expertise, skill in compromise, vast professional knowledge, 
strong character and reaching many people over the decades

• � Retirement: travel, continued learning at Emory University, 
raising money for women’s scholarships 

• � Nominated by Sandra Brown Hildreth, ’62

Six AHS Alumni Receive Honors for
being This Year’s “Distinguished Colts”
	 In 1997, the AHS Alumni Association began 
honoring former students or “Colts by Choice” with the 
Distinguished Colt Alumni Award, with 
Tom Vandergriff, Class of ’43, and Anna 
Waynette Smith Vandergriff, Class of ’44, 
being the first recipients.
	 Since then, the annual awards have 
been given to former students whose 
significant career accomplishments 
have brought honor and recognition to 
Arlington and to Arlington High School.
	 The list of honorees includes those 
who have supported AHS students and 
staff, as well as the Alumni Association 
with dues, donations, time and energy to 
keep the tradition of AHS being First Here, Best Here!
	 This year’s Distinguished Colt Award recipients 

include Rhonda Davis Whalen (posthumous), Class of ’62; 
Jim Duppstadt, Class of ’63; Kathy Einhaus, Class of ’68; 

Nick Walker, Class of ’71; Rex Schimpf, 
Class of ’77; and Jeannie Panton Deakyne, 
Class of ’93.
	 Each of these individuals has met the 
criteria and were selected by the Alumni 
Association board members for showing 
the Spirit • Pride • Tradition of AHS since 
graduating in their respective careers. 
They will be honored and presented with 
an award during this year’s annual Open 
House activities, Sept. 28.
	 Nominations for Distinguished Colt 
honors can be made online at the AHS 

Alumni Association website – ahscolts-alumni.org – 
where the complete list of past honorees is listed.

http://ahscolts-alumni.org
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Kathy Einhaus
Class of 1968

• � Since 2015, serving as Chair of the Alumni 
Association’s entry in Arlington’s Fourth 
of July parade

• � Meeting city requirements, decorating, 
storing, refreshing the float each year 

• � Recruiting alumni and students to ride in 
our entry

• � Super salesperson who can “sell ice to 
an Eskimo” having been a top recruiter 
of sponsors since the Association joined 
North Texas Giving Day

• � Travels regularly to Africa to assist those in need 
• � In 2022, published a daily devotional for kids to read to and 

discuss with their parents – If You Quit the Choir, Dad…Can 
You Keep the Robe? – providing an avenue for getting closer to 
God and each other

• � Willingly assists anyone who asks for her help
• � Her family, her friends, her church benefit from her heart of gold
• � Nominated by Lee Ann Cummins, ’88

Rex Schimpf
Class of 1977

• � Participated in sports and music, excelling 
in both, at AHS

• � Pitched for his Colt baseball team receiving 
local recognition for his team and school

• � Recommended to Louisiana Tech University 
as a future prospective MLB draft prospect

• � Named to All Southland Conference team 
(1981) behind the lowest ERA (1.72) and 
highest win percentage on the pitching 
staff, leading to a 23rd draft pick by the 
Houston Astros

• �� Played in the Astros minor league system with a combined W-L 
record of 17-12, leading his team in wins 2 of 3 years of MiLB 
service, before injury forced career switch

• � Received his BS in Pharmacy (1988) and Master’s degree in 
Pharmacy Administration (2002) from UT-Austin

• � Director of Pharmacy at both HCA and Arlington Memorial 
and directed Hospital Pharmacy Services for 20+ years for the 
Arlington community

• � Still into music, he plays trumpet with the orchestra at First Baptist 
Church and other regional musical outlets

•  Married to Brenda Briggs and has lived in Arlington for 40+ years
• � Nominated by Patti Schimpf, ’74

Nick Walker
Class of 1971

• � Developed public speaking skills through 
band and theater at AHS

• � Received the Phyllis George Broadcasting 
Scholarship, to the University of North Texas

• � Worked as disc jockey for KNTU-FM, 
learning the skill of ad-libbing

• � From a Denton radio station to television 
in San Angelo; Austin; Wichita, KS; Seattle 

• � Reporting on the Seattle windstorm 
of 1993 and filling in for a departed 
meteorologist led to a new career

• � Earned certificate of broadcast meteorology; then to Atlanta and 
20 years with The Weather Channel – a most prestigious job in 
weather forecasting – and hosting “First Outlook” 

• � Used his musical talents to create alter-ego “Weather Dude” who 
visited elementary schools, entertaining and educating students 
in song about weather-related events 

• � His songs used in classrooms across the US; writings in “Chicken 
Soup for the Soul”; blogs on “Tales from a Weathered Man” 

• � Previously on Praise and Worship Team at Bridge Church in 
Tennessee before moving to Vancouver, WA

• � Performs with classmates Chuck Moritz, Tony Nichols, Cary 
Vogt, Robin Lyle, Jerry Austin and David Schkade as the group 
“Special Guest”

• � Nominated by Patti Schimpf, ’74

Jeannie Panton Deakyne
Class of 1993

• � Served in the U.S. Army as an officer from 
1999–2011; two combat deployments, 
Bronze Star Medal, numerous leadership 
positions; the only female company 
commander in the First Cavalry Division 
during Operation Iraqi Freedom, 
commanding all Army forces stationed at 
Baghdad International Airport, 2004-2005

• � Served at UT Arlington as student body 
president and executive officer of the Army 
Corps of Cadets

• � Civic responsibilities, more than can be listed here, include 
working for DAR, Texas Society DAR, Junior League of Arlington, 
Chamber of Commerce, Rotary, National Medal of Honor 
Museum Foundation

• � Serving public education on many Arlington ISD citizen-
appointed committees; co-chaired 2019 Capital Needs Steering 
Committee; helped pass the bond issue directly responsible for 
the major construction and improvements at Arlington High

• � Executive Director of the Arlington ISD Education Foundation 
since 2022: doubled the endowment; provided $254,000 to AISD 
teachers, the most in a single year

• � PTA offices at local (Duff, Bailey, AHS), district, state levels
• � Officer of the AHS Colt Cheerleader Booster Club
• � In addition to her nominator, her family includes these Colts: 

Emma Kate and Evie, Class of 2031, brothers Brad, ’95, and Dave 
Panton, ’99, mother and AHS art teacher Debbie Panton

• � Nominated by Will and Libby Deakyne, ’27



Ten Seniors Selected To Receive AHS Alumni Scholarships

Anuoluwapo Adegoke Dylan Buechele Mariana Castillo Louis Hayward Anjali Menezes

Ayvelen Moore Mason Moore Alexa Rivera Emma Stewart Edie Taylor

	 The Arlington High School Alumni Association presented 
10 scholarships each worth $2,000 to the Class of 2024. The 
teacher selection committee considered typical areas of inquiry 
into the applicants: grades, majors, schools, goals. One not so 
typical “requirement” of these 10 winners is that they love, 

appreciate and revere their days as AHS Colts. The Association 
can proudly say that the 141 Alumni Scholars chosen since 
2003 did, indeed, live up to ALL requirements. The $179,000+ 
donated by your Association helped these great Colts plan their 
educational goals.

	 Emma Stewart is this 
year’s recipient of the annual 
Cathy Brown Scholarship. 
Stewart plans to major in 
Kinesiology at Hill College.
	 “I know I want to do 
something where I interact 
and help my community 
because of the impact AHS 
had on me,” she noted.  
“I will remember all the 
friendships and lessons AHS 
has taught me as I take steps 
towards my future.”

	 This year, The Greater 
Arlington Lions Club 
Scholarship was awarded to 
Edie Taylor. Taylor will be 
attending Charlie’s and Sue’s 
School of Hair Design in 
College Station, to become a 
licensed hairstylist.
	 I have always had a 
passion for styling and 
fixing hair,” Taylor said. 
“Working is important to 
me,” adding that “everyone 
always needs a haircut!”

	 Playing baseball is what 
Dylan Buechele has always 
dreamed of, and this fall will 
be attending the University 
of Oklahoma to pursue 
his dream. He received the 
Class of 1963 Scholarship 
in memory of four Vietnam 
Veterans. He plans to major 
in the medical field.
	 Buechele said “the spirit 
and traditions of pep rallies  
make AHS a great place to 
go to school.”

	 “I’ve always dreamed of 
working in the veterinary 
field after graduating 
college,” said Alexa Rivera, 
this year’s recipient of the 
Scott and Debbie Ericson 
alumni scholarship in honor 
of healthcare workers.
	 Rivera’s goal is to 
graduate from Texas A&M 
University, majoring in 
animal science and 
continuing her eduction in 
their Veterinary school.

	 Mason Moore, scholarship  
recipient, given in honor of 
1963 graduate, Joyce Preisser 
by her husband Al Preisser, 
family and classmates, plans 
to work towards a Music 
Therapy degree at Oklahoma 
State University, utilizing his 
passion for music to benefit 
others.
	 “I hope to find a fulfilling 
career improving the lives of 
others through my skills as a 
musician,” Moore stated.

	 U T - A u s t i n - b o u n d 
Ayvelen Moore plans to 
pursue a bachelor’s degree 
in economics and finance 
and plans to try out for a 
role with the UT Marching 
Band. “My band directors 
have had an immense 
impact on my life,” she said.
	 Her scholarship was given 
in honor of 1963 graduate, 
Joyce Preisser by her 
husband Al Preisser, family 
and classmates. 

	 The scholarship awarded 
to Anjali Menezes honors 
AHS Teacher of the Year 
Jordan Fletcher.
	 Menezes has chosen to 
major in Data Science at 
Rice University. “A career in 
data science would allow me 
to have a career where I can 
use coding, numbers, and 
data to improve society,” 
she said. She also wants 
to become a positive role 
model in her community. 

	 Mariana Castillo was 
awarded a scholarship 
honoring the Class of 1957, 
made possible by John 
Gardner. Castillo plans on  
attending Dallas Christian 
College playing soccer and 
studying for a bachelor’s 
degree in psychology.
	 “I know God opens and 
closes doors. One thing’s 
for sure – I plan on holding 
God’s hand during my 
journey,” Castillo said.

	 The Charles Jacobs Memorial 
Scholarship, funded by 
Marcia Jacobs, was awarded 
to Louis Hayward. Hayward 
is going to UT-Austin to 
study business, specializing in 
analytics and data processing.
	 “Three words I would use 
to describe campus life at 
AHS are Spirit, Pride, and 
Tradition,” he added. “I’ve 
spent the last four years 
chanting these words, now I 
am going to analyze them.” 

	 Anuoluwapo Adegoke is 
this year’s Capt. William 
H. Nation, Class of 1936, 
award recipient. Adegoke 
plans on working towards 
a bachelor’s degree in 
Aerospace Engineering, at 
UTA and enlisting in the Air 
Force following graduation.
	 “I envision my day-to-day 
life including my favorite 
things: playing tennis, 
working on model rockets 
and reading,” she said.
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Sharon Faye Wilbur, ’59, February

Classes of 1960-1969
Beth Ward Rognerud, ’61, April; Curtis 
Buchana, ’62, July; Andy Chambers, ’63, 
May

Classes of 1970-1979
David Standish, ’70, January; Gary 
Hahn, ’74, February

Classes of 1990-1999
Daniel Horner, ’95, March

We are no longer listing names of AHS grads 
who were not members of the Association. 
Several websites provide obituaries of those 
with Arlington ties. The Facebook page: 
Arlington HS Colts Alumni Memories & 
Memorials is a great resource. When you know 
of the passing of a Colt, feel free to pass along 
to us. If a member of the Association, the name 
will appear in Milestones.

Passings:
(since 2024 Spring Issue)

Classes of 1940-1949
George Mills, ’46, May

Classes of 1950-1959
Robert P. Martin, ’57, March; Priscilla 
Cooper Feuerbacher, ’58, February; 
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Milestones

Memorial Memberships
Memorials support the Scholarship Fund. In addition, the names of the 
memorialized are placed on our roster with their classes. Go to our website to 
make a one-time gift of $35 or more in memory of a deceased Colt.

AHS

ALU M NI
¡Joined!

New Members

Welcome to the following new 
members (January – July 2024):
Classes of 1950-1959

Virginia Green, ’59
Classes of 1960-1969

Clay Frederick, ’66; *Nellie Brown Rocklein, 
’66; *Kevin Cato, ’69

Classes of 1970-1979
*Rebecca Way Threatt, ’70; *Rebecca 
Dodge, ’71; Kirk Thomas, ’72; Georgia 
Hart Stanley, ’75; Deborah Lewis, ’77; 
Doug & Loura McKaig Engle, ’78/’79; 
*Ralph & Lori Ticknor McPherson, 
’77/’78

Classes of 1980-1989
Steven Morris, ’80; *Kathy Cherry 
Atkinson, ’81; Bonnie Smith Petsche, ’81; 
Kimberly Latham Dickerson, ’84; Deon 
Russell Tankersley, ’84; *Margaret Wallis 
Phillips, ’85

Classes of 1990-1999
Michelle Green Dearing, ’90; *Roy 
Hayhurst, ’94; Ricky Brown, ’95; Kristina 
De La Rosa & Chris Randerson, ’99/CBC

Classes of 2000-2009
Hunter Pence, ’01; Lyric Brown, ’02; 
Racheal Holly Kyle, ’05

Classes of 2010-2019
*Ryan Warner, ’19

Classes of 2020-2029
Adegoke Anuoluwapo, ’24; Dylan Buechele, 
’24; Mariana Castillo, ’24; Louis Hayward, 
’24; Anjali Menezes, ’24; Ayvelen Moore, 
’24; Mason Moore, ’24; Alexas Rivera, ’24; 
Emma Stewart, ’24; Edie Taylor, ’24

*New Life Member

Kelly Davis, ’78, by classmates listed below 
Grady Harris, ’70 and Laura Mitchell Lakey 
  ’70, by Janet Kirby 
Butch Mahan, ’59, by Charlene Mahan 
Robert Martin, ’57 and Jerry Whitehead, ’57, 
  by Martin & Brenda Ross

Donations – 
Scholarship Fund

Ron & Cathy Brown
Donations – 
Operations

Tillie Burgin 

Donations – �Class of 1978 Kelly Davis Spirit of Kindness 
Memorial Scholarship

	 The Class of 1978 has established the Class of 1978 Kelly Davis Spirit 
of Kindness Memorial Scholarship. The pledge goal of $20,000 has been 
surpassed and total at press time equals $28,090. This will fund $2,000 
scholarships over the years until the fund is exhausted.
	 Donors listed below are all Class of 1978, unless otherwise noted.
Cheryl Kavathas Anderson; Carolyn 
Duff Boone; Mark Brown; Sherry 
Johnson Buescher; Michael & Julie 
Cadena; Sam Carter; Kim Counts 
Cathro; Mike Davis, Bailey alumnus; 
Tim Deahl; Tammy Liberton Denney; 
Jamie Weiss Eisenberg; Maryann 
Ewing; Bonnie Bledsoe Follis; Amy 
Scott Harlow; Laura Lively Hawkins; 
David & Martha Miller Johnson; 
David Keal; Bryan Kinder; Lynda 

Lankford; Gaston (Bo) Machado; Bill 
Mansfield; Janet Bourland McGehee; 
Barbara Devitto McTee; Steve Mills; 
Melanie Halpin Milone; Tammy 
Moore; Nina Shipley Norman; Jody 
Davis Pickering, Class of ’76; Steve 
Pirkey; Kerre Tucker Randel; Joe 
Rudd; Kristen Bloom Scanlon; James 
Schaefer; Darrell & Dawn White 
Stovall; Charlton & Kathleen Wilson; 
Robin Workman Worthy; Philip Yates



8 AHS Alumni Association

	 Amidst the red, white and blue colors 
celebrating our country’s Independence Day, 
Arlington High School’s green and white 
colors were proudly displayed at this year’s 
July 4th parade in Arlington. From the Alumni 
Band playing the fight song, to cheers, waves  
and displaying the “kick ’em Colts” sign, the 
Alumni Association, was well represented 
along the parade route.

Alumni Participate in Annual Parade


